
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Ref: PQ 28027/25 
 
24th June 2025  
  
Deputy Rose Conway Walsh 
Dáil Eireann  
Dublin 2  
 
Dear Conway Walsh  
 
I refer to your parliamentary question below which has been forwarded to me for attention.   
 
PQ 28027/25 – To ask the Minister for Health if it is the head of orthopaedic surgeons 
or the Board of CHI who makes a determination on whether a child can receive spinal 
surgery; and if she will make a statement on the matter.  
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) can advise that the decision-making process regarding spinal 
surgery depends on a number of factors. 
 
The surgeon will discuss the treatment options with each patient and their family. The natural 
history of the spinal condition will be explained - i.e what happens if the problem is not 
treated. Alternative treatment options are explained - observation, the role of physiotherapy, 
casting, brace management, surgery.  
 
The type of surgery will vary depending on the type of scoliosis, the size and location of the 
curve, the age and maturity of the patient, the amount of growth remaining, the presence of 
other health conditions (cardiac, respiratory, renal, endocrine, neurological etc) Once the 
treatment strategy has been agreed, the risks, potential side effects and complications of the 
treatment will be discussed with the patient and their family.  The anticipated recovery and 
rehabilitation programme will also be explained. 
 
The patient and their family are then invited to ask questions - these are answered openly 
and clearly.  Only when this engagement has occurred can the patient and their family agree 
to have spinal surgery. 
 
Where the surgeon has recommended surgery, it is the patient and their family who decide to 
have spinal surgery. the Board does not have any involvement in the clinical decision making 
process regarding spinal surgery.  
 
 



Yours sincerely 

_____________________ 

Mr. David Moore 
Clinical Lead for Spinal Services  
Email: PADL@childrenshealthireland.ie 


